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      Ashley Bundy, a 2016 

graduate of MCC’s Equine 

program is filling in as the 

barn manager while Mary 

Dalcourt is out on maternity 

leave. Ashley reports that 

on his 5 month birthday, 

September 18, Cash was 

weaned off of his mother, 

Penny. They are both doing 

well without each other and 

Cash continues to bond 

with Ritzy, the next brood 

mare expected to give birth 

this spring.  Cash’s new 

estimated weight is 550 

pounds! That’s a 125 pound 

increase from the last 

weight check in September. 

Cash was dewormed on 

September 11 and is re-

ported to have taken his 

Checking on Cash! 

medicine “like a 

champ.” He had his first 

vaccinations for West 

Nile, EWT, Rhino and Flu 

during the last week in 

September.                               

       According to Tami 

Thurston, MCC’s Equine 

Program Director, “In hu-

man terms, Cash is start-

ing Kindergarten. He is 

learning the basics of 

how to be a good horse. 

He’s getting accustomed 

to people, other horses 

and various types of 

equipment. He’s learning 

how to be less dependent 

on his mother. He’s mak-

ing great progress and 

like all children, loving all 

of the attention!” 

Weighing in at 550 

pounds, Cash is obviously 

eating like a horse! 

This is Ritzy, 

MCC’s brood 

mare expected to 

give birth in 

spring of 2018!   

Cash and Ritzy, with an 

MCC  equine student, 

Caitlyn Phillips 


